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  (Translated from Chinese) 

Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication AL CHN 15/2020 dated 20 July 2020 

from the Special Rapporteur on the implications for human rights of the environmentally 

sound management and disposal of hazardous substances and wastes, the Working Group 

on the issue of human rights and transnational corporations and other business enterprises, 

the Special Rapporteur on the right to development, the Special Rapporteur on the issue of 

human rights obligations relating to the enjoyment of a safe, clean, healthy and sustainable 

environment, the Special Rapporteur on the right to food, the Special Rapporteur on the 

promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and expression, the Special 

Rapporteur on the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and of association, the Special 

Rapporteur on the right of everyone to the enjoyment of the highest attainable standard of 

physical and mental health, the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights 

defenders, the Special Rapporteur on the rights of indigenous peoples and the Special 

Rapporteur on the human rights to safe drinking water and sanitation, of the United Nations 

Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government wishes to make the following reply. 

The Chinese Government has always required corporations investing in foreign cooperation 

projects to strictly abide by local laws and regulations, to respect and guarantee human 

rights, to attach a great deal of importance to environmental protection, to promote 

sustainable development and to contribute to local social and economic development. With 

regard to the letter sent by the Special Rapporteur on the implications for human rights of 

the environmentally sound management and disposal of hazardous substances and wastes, 

the Working Group on the issue of human rights and transnational corporations and other 

business enterprises and the other special mechanisms, containing accusations regarding the 

case of the Sepik Development Project in Papua New Guinea, after consultation with the 

relevant companies and the local Government, it has been understood that the claims of 

human rights violations have no factual basis and are purely false allegations. The 

companies in question have provided clarification regarding the relevant false claims. 

Please refer to the attached materials for details.  
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